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From: IPART Mailbox 
Sent: Thursday, 1 March 2018 10:32 AM
To: Local Government Mailbox
Subject: FW: Concern regarding Kempsey Cinema Complex
From: Wendy Hatton [ ] 
Sent: Thursday, 1 March 2018 2:22 AM
To: olg@olg.nsw.gov.au; IPART Mailbox; Wendy Hatton; icac@icac.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Concern regarding Kempsey Cinema Complex

28th February, 2018

The Minister for Local Government Gabriel Upton

Dear Ms Upton,

I write to you as a very concerned ratepayer for the Kempsey Shire.

My concern is: Kempsey shire Council in "donating/gifting" two million dollars of our rate
payers dollars to a private organisation.

This two Million dollars along with a further two million dollars from the Federal
Government is being given to the ASX listed company Gowings Bros to build a multiplex
cinema in the flood area of the Kempsey CBD. Studies have been conducted that show a
four cinema complex in Kempsey is just not financially viable. We already have an art
deco theatre which is on flood free land. This theatre sits diagonally opposite our neglected
local Showground. It is also located opposite an infants primary school and churches.
Despite continued requests Kempsey Council continues to ignore this theatre and the
Showground.

The money Kempsey Council is gifting to Gowings Bros Ltd could well be spent on
upgrading our existing theatre. Furthermore the ratepayers of Kempsey Shire would
continue to own this asset rather than the interest being held outside Council area.

It has been said this complex will create jobs!!!! Nowhere have I seen figures to back this
up. It is difficult to see where the increase in jobs would be. Running a modern cinema
requires minimal staff, of whom are expected to multitask. The building of this complex
requires current stores to close. This would result in a large loss of employment. Hardship
in an already economically challenged town. One of the stores being "Target Kempsey".
This is not being considered or discussed in anyway by the group of five councillors ,
who have an almost religious fervour for this Cinema complex to be constructed. We are
not being given any answers, nor are our concerns being heard or even discussed in a
reasonable manner. It was unknown until very recently who would be building this
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FW: Kempsey Shire Council Cinema Complex
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-----Original Message-----
From: Wendy Hatton [mailto:wendy.anne@westnet.com.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 1 March 2018 2:27 AM
To: olg@olg.nsw.gov.au; IPART Mailbox; icac@icac.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Kempsey Shire Council Cinema Complex

Further to my email of last evening.

Wendy Hatton

Kempsey
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From: Wendy Hatton [mailto:wendy.anne@westnet.com.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 1 March 2018 2:30 AM
To: olg@olg.nsw.gov.au; IPART Mailbox; icac@icac.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Kempsey Council Cinema Complex

Document 2 Kempsey Cinema Compex

From

Wendy Hatton

Kempsey
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From

Wendy Hatton

Kempsey
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From: Wendy Hatton [mailto:wendy.anne@westnet.com.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 1 March 2018 2:35 AM
To: olg@olg.nsw.gov.au; IPART Mailbox; icac@icac.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Kempsey Council Cinema 4

Doc 4 relating to Kempsey Council Cinema drawn up with the other documents by the Kempsey Cinema Action Group

From

Wendy Hatton
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Doc 5 Re Kempsey Cinema Survey form to be circulated
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Wendy Hatton
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structure. However, in the last week I have heard, a local Company of O'Donnell and
Hanlon have been awarded the contract and they are to start construction in April.........
The words directly from the Mayor's mouth via a radio interview with the ABC in the last
week. A copy of this interview is available and on our facebook page - Kempsey Cinema
Action Group.

All of this taking place BEFORE a VPA is made available for viewing by Kempsey
Ratepayers. I believe this document was finally put on display to-day the 28th of
November 2018.

There are a number of concerns regarding this document. Copies of the concerns, of which
have been addressed to the General Manager, Kempsey Shire, Craig Milburn will also be
sent to your office. I believe, along with a large number of other concerned ratyepayers
that our concerns MUST be addressed and not WHITEWASHED by the said group of
five councillors. We have been told by our Mayor Elizabeth Campbell, on air via the ABC
interview that this is a "DONE DEAL". No further discussion of the cinema will be
entered into and we must only discuss the VPA in writing.

Does this sound like the ratepayers of this Shire re being given a fair deal? We want and
expect OUR money to be spent in OUR town on OUR property and infrastructure. I do
not pay rates in order for the money to be donated to a very large private company.

Kempsey shire council has continually raised rates under the guise of "lack of funds". Year
after year there has been special rate rises. I believe to date 38% in the last four years with
another 6% expected this year.

I find this incredulous......... My land valuation DECREASES yet my land rates
INCREASE exponentially. WHY????? It has come to the point where I and many other
ratepayers are struggling to pay their rates. The two million dollars, could be used to stave
of increases in rates. This would definitely help ratepayers such as myself.

Could you please advise me:

- as the why my rates are being given to a private company?

- Why does Kempsey Shire Council view that a privately owned entertainment venue is
more important than roads and infrastructure?

- Why Kempsey Shire Council is ignoring the reports that indicate the cinema project is
not financially viable?

- Why Kempsey Shire Council are funding a project in a flood area when there are many
flood safe areas available?

- Should this project go ahead and what systems are in place to ensure that a conflict of
interest is avoided between councillors and all aspects of the project.

- This project has been refused approval by the Office of Local Government five times yet
it is being ignored. WHY?

- Why are a group of 5 councillors allowed to do this?

- Who is responsible for any "blowout" of construction costs?

- What ever happened to "elected by the people - for the people"?



I would address these questions directly to Kempsey Shire Council but they have a history
of ignoring correspondence including not acknowledging knowledge of it's receipt.

I look forward to your response as time is running out for us here.

Yours faithfully

Wendy Hatton
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